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Board of Directors 

 

President:  

Grover Alexander, Hudson Hills GC 

Vice President:  

Kevin O’Brien, James Baird GC 

Treasurer:  

Chris Kemble, McCann Memorial GC 

Secretary: 

Tim Walker, CGCS., Leewood Golf Club 

Past President: 

Dan Wilber, Millbrook Golf & Tennis  

 

Directors: 

Ben Babbage, Storm King GC 

Chris Dyroff, Philip J. Rotella  GC 

Reese Wasson, Spook  Rock GC 

 

AF Rep: 
Dave Lippman, Westchester Turf Supply, Inc. 
 

Newsletter Editor & Executive Secretary: 

Susan O’Dowd 
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Association Motto 

To promote interest and good will in the Associa-

tion, encourage good relations between members 

and the clubs they represent….  And to keep up 

with the current developments in turf and related 

work…..  

Bill Smart 

 

Woodstock Golf Club 
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Save the Dates! 

 
Winning Fields  

 Winning Fairways Field Day 

West Point Golf Course 

Wednesday, June 6, 2018 

 

HV CUP 

Rockland Country Club 

Monday, July 9, 2018 

 

August Meeting/NYSTA Challenge 

The Links at Union Vale 

Monday, August 20, 2018 

 

September Meeting 

Lazy Swan Golf Club 

Sept - TBD 

 

October Meeting 

Beekman Golf Course 

Wednesday, October 10, 2018 

 

 

“THE BIG TICKET”GIS Giveaway 

Due by September 30, 2018 

Time really flies when you are working 

crazy long hours!  It feels like I just wrote 

a Presidents letter a couple weeks ago. 

Our first meeting of the season at Patriot 

Hills hosted by Joe Smyth was a great success.  Unfortu-

nately, I was unable to attend but I heard Joe and his 

crew had the course in great condition considering the 

wacky weather we have had. 

I encourage all our members to come out and enjoy our 

meetings, this is a great way to connect with your fel-

low superintendents, assistants and affiliates. You 

might just have a little fun, make a new friend or learn 

a few things here and there.  

Scholarship applications are now available...see below 

links.  Due date is July 20th and the scholarship awards 

will be handed out at our August meeting held at the 

The Links at Union Vale on August 20th  

Bill Smart Application 

Ernest Steinhofer Application 

I hope to see you at Woodstock Golf Club, May 14.   

This is a joint meeting with the Northeastern GCSA. 

 

Grover Alexander 

 

 

http://hvgcsa.org/assets/bill-smart-scholarship-app-2018.pdf
http://hvgcsa.org/assets/ernest-steinhofer-scholarship-app-2018.pdf


5 

 



 

SPONSORS 
 

A.G. Entreprises 

Staff Uniforms 

Rick Gordon 

201-488-1276  (F) 201-489-5830 

merrick160@gmail.com 

www.agenterprisesonline.com 

 

Aquatrols Corp. of America 

The World Leader in Soil Surfactants 

& Wetting Agents  

1273 Imperial Way, Paulsboro, NJ 08066 

Tom Valentine: 610-299-4470 

tvalentine@aquatrols.com 

 

BASF 

We Create Chemistry 

Paul Ramina:  908-413-2944 

Paul.ramina@basf.com 

 

Bayer U.S. 

Backed By Bayer 

Dave Sylvester: 860-841-3173 

David.sylvester@bayer.com  

 

Carriere Materials, LLC 

U.S. Silica Topdressing & Bunker Sands 

VFB Bunker Sands, Partac TopDressing 

Bill Carriere: 914-939-4884  

bc1000@verizon.net 

 

Coombs Sod Farm 

84 Route 77, Elmer, NJ 08318 

Kevin Coombs | John Coombs  

John Coombs, Jr. | Owen Regan 

856-358-4763 

 

Fisher and Son, Company 

Green Industry Professionals Since 1928 

Mike Weber: (C) 347-486-0480 

mweber@fisherandson.com 

 

Grass Roots Turf Products, Inc. 

Serving Turfgrass Professionals Since 1978 

Ryan Avery | Keith Kubik | Nick Alley 

(O) 973-252-6634 

www.GRIturf.com | sales@GRIturf.com 

 

Harrell’s 

Growing a Better World Partner for Success 

Scott Tretera: 914-262-8638 

stretera@harrells.com 

www.harrells.com 

 

Intergolf, Inc 

Golf Course Renovation  

“Any Style Quality Assured” 

Frank O’Dowd: (C) 914-260-7821 

frank@intergolf.com 
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 By: Kevin Collins 

 
Tri State President Tim Garceau was detained by the police re-
cently in San Francisco after a near riot erupted on a trolley near Mar-
ket Street. A female German tourist, thinking that Tim might be a lib-
eral (Oy Vey), showed Tim a cartoon of President Trump in a compro-
mising sexual position. “You think that’s funny Helga?”, Tim angrily 
responded to the woman and her male companion. Tim proceeded to 
rip up the picture, thrash the woman and her companion, and made 
them both wear “Make America Great Again” hats for the remainder 
of the trip to Fisherman’s Wharf. President Trump, after seeing a re-
port of the incident on “Fox and Friends”, called Tim and invited him 
and Judy to the White House for a cozy lunch with the President and 
Melania. The two German tourists were rounded up by ICE and de-
ported. Tim is being considered for the “Presidential Medal of Free-
dom” for defending the President’s honor according to White House 
Press Secretary Sarah Huckabee Sanders. 
 
Matt “The Big Sexy” Topazio recently decided, after a request by 
his children, to let his hair grow.  Matt abandoned the idea after a few 
weeks. “My hair came in so thick that I couldn’t have combed it with a 
York Rake”, Matt remarked. The kids were obviously disappointed. 
Matt placated them by buying more “Chia” pets for their collection.  
 
Congratulations to Plant Food’s Dick Neufeld, who for a few 
fleeting moments, won the low gross at Patriot Hills at our first 
HVGCSA meeting with a 78. Unfortunately, the Tournament Commit-
tee, after careful debate, decided to strip Neufeld of the honor when 
they discovered that Dick has had practically every joint in his body 
replaced. “Dick had an unfair advantage over the rest of the field,” 
Dave Lippman explained, “If he only had just one original hip, knee, 
elbow or wrist, we would have let him keep his gift card”.  
 
Rotella’s Chris Dyroff, inspired by the current organic “Farm to 
Table” rage, decided to raise his own chickens. The only issue is that 
the local bear population also subscribes to the same philosophy. “The 
bears have eaten every chicken that I have tried to raise”, Chris la-
mented, “I even shot two of them but they keep coming back.” A de-
termined Chris is still raising chickens despite the fact that not one 
chicken has made it to his dinner table. Total expenditures on his 
chicken venture have surpassed the $3,000.00 mark. A local bear fami-
ly was recently sighted along the wood line on Route 9W frolicking 
and coughing up chicken feathers. 
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“By the time we got to Woodstock” Joni Mitchell wrote 
back in 1969, “We were half a million strong. And every-
where there was song and celebration. And I dreamed I 
saw bombers riding shotgun in the sky, turning into but-
terflies above our nation”. 

We’re going back to Woodstock.  And it’s been almost 10 
years to the day since the last Woodstock meeting. So, 
pack up your bong and your bandana and join the fun.  
The date is May 14th and we can join our good friends 
George Wade and John Rizza and set our souls free, may-
be.  And golf, of course. 

Woodstock will always be etched in the history of 60’s 
counter culture lore as the site of the most famous rock 
festival ever held.  It was three days of nothing but peace, 
love, and music (and mud, drugs, bugs, hugs, and ex-
posed jugs).  Even though Yasgur’s Farm was located in 
Bethel, the festival will always be remembered as Wood-
stock. 

“Woodstock is still stuck in the 60’s,” John Rizza 
laughed, “You can still buy Bob Dylan and Janis Joplin 
posters in the local stores.”  John has managed the opera-
tions at Woodstock GC since 2005 and George Wade has 
been the superintendent for the last eight years. 

Woodstock Country Club opened in the spring of 1929 
and had big plans for an 18 hole golf course, tennis 
courts, and a grand clubhouse.  Alas, the depression put 
a damper on the club’s original vision and the course has 
remained at nine holes.  The club changed its name to 
Woodstock Golf Club and here we are in 2018.  “The 
course is very picturesque,” John reports,” You walk 
across Sawkill Creek, get a great view of the Catskills, I 

think its Overlook Mountain.  The club sits on 55 acres 
and will stay forever green whether it continues as a 
golf course or not. That’s what was written into the 
original charter.  The membership is a combination of 
locals and high society.”  

Amazingly, John has been in the business for 45 years.  
His first superintendent’s job was at Mohonk Mountain 
House.  “I started under the guidance of Alan 
Grumberg.  He taught me a lot of what I needed to 
know to be successful,” John remembered.  After Mo-
honk, John moved on to The Concord and then Kutch-
ers CC.  For some unknown reason (I really didn’t ask 
him) John decided to cross the River Styx and join the 
dark side, working for Steven Willand, Grassland 
Equipment, Simplot Partners, and finally E/T Equip-
ment. The E/T thing was my fault; I asked him to come 
on board and then left him there all alone. I don’t think 
John ever forgave me for that.  In 2005 John decided to 
form his own management company, Hudson River 
Turf, and here we are 13 years later.  “I’m very proud of 
the 45 years I have worked in this industry,” says John 
looking back on his experiences, “the friendships and 
close relationships that I have built will always stay 
with me.”   

Superintendent George Wade reports that the course 
came through the winter well. “The turf looks good and 
we did lose some trees but we’re in good shape”. 
George, like all of us old timers, has been in the indus-
try and the Hudson Valley for quite a spell. George was 
at Carvel CC for 19 years before it closed and landed in 
a good spot at Woodstock. “The course isn’t very long 
(5429 yards from the blues) but it’s quaint and pretty. 
We’re private and have a consistent membership. We 
have made a lot of clubhouse improvements and the 
food is great”, George states. George lives in Hyde Park 
with his wife Beth. They’ve been together for 35 years 
and have two children, Shawn 28 and Kayla 23. 

Speaking of the food, I was informed that this year’s 
entrée will be Baked Chicken in a marijuana and magic 
mushroom sauce with hashed potatoes. I can’t wait!  
 
We’ll see you on the 14th.  

 

Kevin Collins 

HVGCSA & NEGCSA 

Joint Meeting @ Woodstock Golf Club 
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SPONSORS 
 

 

Metro Turf Specialists 

“Customers, Our Top Priority” 

Matt / Scott / Jake / Rich / Todd 

(O) 203-748-4653 (GOLF) 

www.metroturfspecialists.com 

 

Noble Turf  

25 Roland Avenue 

Mount Laurel, NJ  08054 

Brian Bontemps: 845-239-7959 

 

Plant Food Company, Inc. 

The Liquid Fertilizers Experts 

Dick Neufeld: 973-945-6318 

Tom Weinert: 914-262-0111   

Dave Conrad: 914-263-3244 

 

Saratoga Sod Farm 

1670 Route 4 

Stillwater, NY 12170 

Laurie Griffen 

(O) 518-664-5038 (C) 518-265-0160 

 

Sipcam Advan 

Augie Young 

518-369-0368 

ayoung@sipcamadvan.com 

 

Site One Landscape Supply 

2 John Walsh Blvd 

Peekskill, NY 10566 

Chad Mathieu: 914-539-5675 

Owen Groves: 914-736-9056 

 

Soil Solutions, LLC 

DRILL & FILL - Aerification Professionals 

7 Whittemore Pl, Rye Brook, NY 10573 

Anthony & John Decicco 

(O) 914-393-0659   

soilsolutionsllc369@gmail.com 

 

Storr Tractor Company 

3191 Highway 22 

Branchburg, NJ 08876 

Steve Bradley: 908-413-5640 

Rick Krok: 908-413-3403 

 

Synergy Turf Supply 

“Agronomic Professionals” 

Bobby Steinman: (C) 860-488-2822 

bobby7777@aol.com 

Ken Gentile: (C) 203-496-0891 
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Interesting Weather 

By: Dave Lippman 

 

Like many in the “green industry”, 
the topic of weather often comes up 
in discussions with people outside 
our industry.  Most people can as-
sume we are busy when the weather 
is good.  For golf course guys, it is 
even more self-explanatory, getting 
the course ready as the sun blares 

and golfers lurk.  But what happens when weather we 
hope for in March comes in February, like it did this 
year?  And worse, weather we are fine with in January 
hits us mid- April!!! 
 
Several public courses around us opened briefly in Feb-
ruary to grab some easy revenue from diehards desper-
ate to get the ball in the air.  Many golfers thought this 
was a sign of an early season (me included).  Let’s face 
it, as a golfer nothing beats favorable spring weather 
where courses are ahead of the game and in top shape 
early.  We have been spoiled in the last several years 
with “early” seasons.  Not so much in 2018 so far.  
Storm after storm battered the area through the month 
of March.  But still hope was there that the early sea-
son. 
 
Then April hit, and any hope of Augusta National in 
the Hudson Valley was all but squashed.  So far as I 
write this, we have seen one day above 65 and constant 
nighttime temperatures below 40.  Constant rain has 
had us on edge on whether it will turn to snow or not.  
My straw poll reveals that we are 2-3 weeks behind 
“normal conditions”.  The sight of the 15 -day forecast 
lately has made “normal” seem miles away. 
 
So was that pleasant weather in February worth it?  
Obviously not!!  If we learned anything this season, it 
is that March is the make or break month for good golf 
in springtime.  Sure we can get an “Easter Blizzard” 
once in a while, but constant cold and sunless days 
make for a slow wake up and longer timing to get con-
sistent playing conditions.   
While some spring weather years are harder to explain 

to non- turf people, I hope at least that the lousy 
weather this year makes it “self- explanatory” for a lay 
person as to why conditions are a bit behind.  We can 
only hope that the proportion of expectations will be 
equal to the improvement in the weather.  Wouldn’t 
that be great.    
 
In the end I hope everyone can agree things could be 
worse.  Reports of winter damage that has been severe 
in the last several years has taken a break for the most 
part.  No one really had to start a “clock” on ice cover-
age of greens.  Mother nature could have treated us 
much worse.  The warm weather is on the way and we 
will all be “busy” before you know it.  

 
Sports Field Management 

BMPs Offered at NYSTA's        
 

Winning Fields &                  

Winning Fairways Field Day! 

  

United States Military Academy   

West Point, West Point, NY 

June 6, 2018  
  

STMA CEUs and NYSDEC recertification credits  
If you require NYSDEC credits, please bring your   

pesticide license. 

 
(You will need to provide information on your registration 
form that will be used for security clearance to enter the 

US Military Academy.) 
 
 
 

Click here for more information!  

http://nysta.org/events/winningfields2018/winningfields2018.html
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Silo Ridge—Hole 1 Before 

Silo Ridge—Hole 1 After 

 

 
 

Last Meeting Recap...Patriot Hills 
by: Bill Luthin 

 

 

SPONSORS 
 

 

Syngenta  

Manufacture of Plant Protection Products  

Daconil Action, Acelepryn, Ference  

Brian Goudey: 518-764-2412 

www.greencastonline.com 

 

Tanto Irrigation 

5. N. Payne Street, Elmsford, NY 10523 

Steve Kubicki: 203-988-6620 

Paul L. Guillaro: 914-262-7324 

 

Valley Green, Inc 

205 Wilson Ave, Norwalk, CT 06854 

Gregory Moran: (C) 845-901-1358 

(O) 203-831-9748 

 

W & B Golf Carts, Inc. 

3391 Route 9, Hudson, NY 12534 

Jason Hommel | Mike Behan 

518-851-2266 

 

Westchester Tractor, Inc. 

60 International Boulevard 

Brewster, NY  10509 

John Apple| Jeff Underhill 

845-278-7766   

www.wtractor.com 

 

Westchester Turf Supply, Inc. 

“Serving the HVGCSA Since 1976” 

Bob Lippman: 914-447-6257  

Dave Lippman: 914-447-5192 

info@westchesterturf.com 

 

Wilfred MacDonald Inc. 

Turf Equipment Specialists 

Bill Luthin  (C) 201-214-5901 

(O) 888-831-0891  (F) 201-931-1730 

billy@wilfredmacdonald.com 

 

Winfield Solutions, LLC 

“Service, Solutions, Insight” 

Mike DiLorenzo, CGCS: 518-428-8625 

Rob Saunders: 203-249-5059 

mwdilorenzo@landolakes.com 

 

Our first meeting of the 2018 season was 
held at the Town of Stony Point Patriot 
Hills GC by host Superintendent Joe Smyth.  
What a crappy Spring!  Cold rain and snow, 
weekly noreasters, constant course clean-
ups, and just when you thought you were 
done...spray application timing. Well, we 
had about 30 attend and all were amazed by 
the outstanding conditions Joe and staff had 
the place in.  Topped off with a great layout 
and superb weather.  A wonderful day was 
had by all!  I had the pleasure of playing 

with Jeff Newell ( Mr. Long Drive ) a man so accurate that he had the abil-
ity to hit a 3" diameter tree square in the center, Kevin Collins ( Mr. Closest 
to the Pin ) who certainly had his mojo workin', and Chris Dyroff, one of 
the most consistent players I know. And boy did we laugh!   

 
Golf Awards: 
 

1st Low Gross: Dick "Swivel Hips" Neufeld, Plant Food with a blazing 78 

2nd Low Gross: Steve "I always walk the course, but not this one" Whipple, 
West Point GC - 81 

1st Place Net: John Allen from “Team Dogwood” 

2nd Place Net: Matt "Big Sexy" Topazio from Metro Milorganite  

Long Drive honors: Jeff Newell, Garrison GC 

Closest to Pin: Kevin Collins, Ocean Organics 

Closest to Pin: Ryan Batz, Nutrite 

 
Many thanks to Dave Lippman for hosting the awards portion of the day.  
Congrats to 50/50 winners Bill Bray, Joe “Mr. Bentgrass” Smyth, and Brian 
Bontemps, Noble Turf.  Thanks to Pro Dave Fusco, and staff for all their 
assistance, and to the food and beverage staff for the great lunch and din-
ner.   



13 

 



14 

 

 
 

Member News 
New Member 

Class C 

Robert McClay, Powelton Club 

 

Members on the Move 
Kevin Walker was at Synergy Turf 

now at  Nutrien AS Solutions 

 

Company Name Change 
Seeton Turf is now Noble Turf 

 

 

 

2018 Scholarships 

 

Ernest Steinhofer Scholarship:   
Eligibility Requirements: 

Parent must be a member of the HVGCSA 

Student may or may not be planning to enter a field related to               

golf course management. 

Must be enrolled or accepted at an accredited institution of               

higher learning. 

Winners cannot reapply for a period of one year. 

Ernest Steinhofer Application 

 

 

Bill Smart  Scholarship:  
Eligibility Requirements: 

Presently involved in the golf industry. 

Must be accepted to or attending an accredited                              

Turfgrass Maintenance Program. 

Recommended by Class A, B or Associate Member in good standing      

with the HVGCSA. 

Bill Smart Application 

 

Any questions contact Susan (914) 909-4843 
 

DEADLINE: JULY 20, 2018 

 

 Other Hudson Valley Stuff….. 

Jacobsen and Wilfred MacDonald have part-
ed ways. As of February 2018, after 90 years 
of representation in the Hudson Valley, MTE 
will take over this area.  Wilfred MacDonald will 
continue to serve our loyal customer base with 
all our other equipment offerings and look for-
ward to the next 90 years of service to our 
friends in the Hudson Valley golf community.  
Please give me a shout if anyone has any ques-
tions on this transition. 

The Annual McNamara Open is scheduled 
for Saturday, May 19, 2018. This scramble format 
event will take place at Tarrybrae GC – 11:00 reg-
istration.  Cost for the day is $85.00 and includes 
golf, cart, lunch, dinner, awards, and a lot of fun.  
Proceeds benefit the Sullivan County Veteran's 
Coalition.  For info call Pat McNamara- 845-798-
0642. 

RIP...Dick Roberts. I am sad to report the 
sudden passing of our good friend Dick Roberts. 
Dick was a great supporter of the Golf Course 
Superintendents and a very good friend with 
now retired Super Ed Walsh.  For the past 35 
years he was involved with Orange County 
Schools as the Superintendent of Buildings and 
Grounds at Goshen CSD, Monroe-Woodbury 
CSD, and spent the last 4 years at Valley Central 
CSD.  He focused his energy on sports fields to 
improve turf, maintenance and safety. His goal 
was to create a feeling of pride by players and 
spectators in their Athletic Fields. When he 
needed a head grounds manager with a turf 
background and strong staff management abili-
ties at Monroe-Woodbury, he sought out a Golf 
Course Superintendent, our friend Gina Gatto.  
Dick was always a part of Wilfred MacDonald's 
Hudson Valley Cup Team (winners in 2012 and 
last place in 2014) win or lose, we always had a 
great time. We will miss you!  Rest in Peace. 

 
Get your hippie on and see you at Woodstock, 
Man! 

 

Bill Luthin 

 

http://hvgcsa.org/assets/ernest-steinhofer-scholarship-app-2018.pdf
http://hvgcsa.org/assets/bill-smart-scholarship-app-2018.pdf
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SOIL SOLUTIONS,  LLC 
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PATRIOT HILLS MEETING 


